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Annex 4.  

 

ICT –methods and skills 

The use of ICT apps was increased during the project. We had the same methods all the time, as 

Edmodo, whatsapp for teachers, homepage, emails and we took new methods as the project 

developed. 

The first year of the project we first used mainly emails. In Autumn -15 we opened a Whatsapp 

group for teachers (now 28 members) and began to learn how to use edmodo.com. In Edmodo we 

had a site for each workshop and one teachers´ group, which folders are like a "library" for us in 

order to file all our documents. Cambre team had their blog from the beginning and so did Finnish 

students, one blog from each workshop. Official homepage was opened. In Joutsa we tried to have a 

skype meeting with 50 participants, we did not try that again. Joutsa students began #horizoncrew 

in Instagram during Montmelo workshop, and as coordinator joined Instagram in February 2016 the 

use of that increased. 

 
www.edmodo.com  

 

In Edmodo we also had little questionnaires about students´ feelings: 

http://edmodo.com/
http://www.edmodo.com/


 

Our homepage: https://peda.net/joutsa/lukio/projektit/horizon  

 

The following photo shows all our headlines on the left hand side. Transnational meetings have their own 

sites in that page, each workshop & seminar and final meeting has their own pages. The newspaper articles 

and partners´ video links are in that page which it´s about. 

https://peda.net/joutsa/lukio/projektit/horizon


 

The second year of the project we tried to organize that also students would have a whatsapp group 

of their own, in order to get to know each others before the workshop. This was not a success 

because we also asked students to do videos and prezis to present their school and area. Montmelo 

team opened a closed Facebook group for alumni cooperation so that all participants can stay in 

touch after the project too. German team began to develop our eGuide in it's own site with the help 

of their students, their school agreed to be eGuide's administrator in the future. 
 

In Facebook we have a closed group for alumni work: 

 



eGuide has it´s own homepage where it´s development has been documented. 

 

The third year, as we began to work with our final report, we opened a Google Drive file. Drive is 

easy for everyone to join and edit. For the final celebration we agreed to make videos of the 

teachers and students who have participated in the project and those were uploaded in Drive 

“Horizon” -folder. 

 

Google Drive´s Horizon documents: 

 



ICT skills have really enhanced amongst all our teachers and most of the teachers have been 

enthusiastic to learn and try new skills. Especially all coordinators’ skills have improved a lot, they 

got familiar with EU's Mobility Tool and Google Drive. 
 

In Joutsa 7.6.2018 

Sanna Pienmäki 

 


